STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 15 JULY 2013
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Perry Knight, Richard Leonard, County Cllr Ian Hudspeth


	Public:
	1 


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

No questions were raised.

734
To receive apologies for absence

No apologies received.
735
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


Cllr Henderson declared an interest in point 9(b) on the agenda, relating to work associated 
with additional school parking, Church Lane. 

Cllr Bews declared an interest in point 7(c) on the agenda, as secretary of the Sport & Social 
Club Committee.
736
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 17 June 2013 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.  


Matters arising – None
737
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A) 

In addition to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report, he also informed the meeting that the Home to School Transport Policy 2014 was going back out to consultation in September.  This was to allow for more information to be gathered and to ensure the implications of the change to the policy were fully understood.  Results would then go back to cabinet for a decision in November.  Cllr Hudspeth said that he would send a copy of his proposed speech on the policy for the following day’s cabinet meeting to the clerk for information.   


No report was received from District Councillor Arthur Goffe.

738
Localism Act: Assets of Community Value - Carpenters Arms

Since the last PC meeting, a meeting with the PC and WODC had been held to discuss the PC’s interest in the Carpenters Arms as the property had been put on the market for sale.  As the PC had nominated the asset to become an asset of community value they had been informed that they had six weeks to register an interest in the property.  To register an interest the PC would need to submit an intention to bid for the property in writing to WODC.  By doing this, it would postpone the sale of the property by six months and allow this time for the PC to raise finance, develop a business and make a bid for the asset on the open market, if so desired.   Even if the PC did confirm their intention to bid, there was no obligation to pursue this.  WODC had confirmed that Government funding was available to help communities purchase such assets.

Mr Madden and Cllr Leonard informed the meeting that they had taken a look around the property to ascertain its condition.  They reported that the property was in poor condition, particularly the accommodation side and so would need quite a bit of money spending on it.  A full structural survey would be necessary to establish costs associated to re-developing the property and deciding whether it would be a viable purchase.


The following options were discussed in terms of the property if an intention to bid was submitted:- 1) The PC to buy and let the business, 2) Create a trust to run the business, 3) Get a group of residents to raise the funds and buy it, 4) Speak to the Fleming family to see if they would be interested in purchasing the property.  


Mr Madden confirmed he was happy to help drive the project forward if the PC decided to submit an intention to bid.  The meeting felt that more information on the property and its development costs were required, however, it the meantime an intention to bid would be submitted.


RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would submit an intention to bid for the asset and in the meantime, more information would be obtained on the property by Cllr Leonard and Mr Madden, including the possibility of having a full structural survey carried out.  This was proposed by Cllr Henderson and seconded by Cllr Bews.
739
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Winter preparation 13/14
Correspondence had been received from OCC about ordering salt and grit bins in readiness for the winter.  Salt orders to be submitted by the end of September for delivery by 1st November at the latest.  
Additional grit/salt bins were discussed for Washington Terrace, the Crossroads, Holliers Crescent (on the land near no. 39), Rectory Crescent and two additional bins for Steeple Barton/Pack Lane.
RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would provide costs for the proposed bins at the next meeting, along with the cut off date for ordering the bins with OCC.   The clerk would also update the website to include the location of the proposed new bins. 

(b)
Community Emergency Planning Annual Survey
Communication had been received from OCC seeking information about councillors who would be willing to receive phone calls in the event of a local emergency, details of local buildings that might be used as a place of safety in the event of residents having to evacuate their homes and key holders for these buildings.  A short survey had also been sent for completion.  
RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would complete the survey by the end of August and include Cllr Henderson and Cllr Knight as contacts in emergencies.  The School, Alice Marshall Hall (AMH) and the Sports & Social Club (S&SC) would be put forward as buildings to be used as a temporary place of safety, with Cllr Dyer key holder for the AMH and Cllr Henderson the key holder for the School.  Allen Stewart would be the key holder for the S&SC. 
The meeting discussed the Emergency Plan that still needed to be developed.
RESOLVED
THAT, Cllr Knight would put together a skeleton plan for initial discussions.

(c)
Damaged mirror – end of South Street/Kiddington Road



A resident had contacted the PC about the damaged mirror at the end of South 


Street, leading onto the Kiddington Road.  
RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would look into the costs for a replacement mirror.


(d)
Trees in need of cutting on PC land located Kirby Close/Holliers Crescent

RESOLVED
THAT, Cllr Knight would trim these trees.


(e)
Correspondence received about overgrown foliage on the footpath outside Quakers 

Cottage, Jacobs Yard and an overgrown yew hedge and falling wall in Mill Lane.  
RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would contact Highways.


(f)
Residents of 45 Holliers Crescent had raised concern about the level of tree sap 


falling from the trees next to their property located on PC owned land.  

RESOLVED
THAT, the trees would be looked at during the next scheduled tree survey.
740
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


(a) 
Community Led Plan – Your Village, Your Say
Launch meeting scheduled for 19th September.
RESOLVED
THAT, Cllr Bews would check availability of the Sports & Social Club from 7.30pm on 19th September.  If this date was not convenient launch date to move to the 18th.
THAT, Cllr Leonard would draft the launch leaflet which would be distributed with the September bulletin and check available funds for refreshments.

(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House
No further updates had been received about Dashwood House.
RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would request an update from Cottsway.
(c)
Costs associated to the play area annual ROSPA Inspection
RESOLVED
THAT, the Parish Council agreed to fund the costs.
741 
Circulation Folder 


No matters were raised.
742

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Interviews for new Office Manager and Year 3/4 teacher were imminent. 
The new Head Teacher (Jane Tailby) had been spending time in school working with
Mr Goldsworthy to ensure a smooth handover.
The Parish Council wanted to wish Ms Tailby well in her new role.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Street signs – Proposed ‘Car Park’ sign outside Sports & Social Club - Cllr Henderson 

to speak to property owners of 33a Worton Road regarding the siting of this sign.



Street signs – Crossroads – No further progress had been made.

Speed signs – Relocation of signs along Church Lane – A response had been received from OCC.  They reported no records of any injury accidents at this location.  They reported that the process was lengthy and expensive and any order that is proposed needed adequate justification in terms of its accident reduction potential.  With no accident history in Church Lane it is unlikely that a new order would receive priority.  However, the officer responsible for speed limit reviews would be made aware of the PC’s concern.

Speed signs – Moving signs along the B4030 nr Duns Tew turn – A speed assessment had been carried out along this piece of road and a report had been forwarded to the clerk.  The report showed that the majority of cars no matter what time of day travelled at between 31-46mph along this stretch of road.  

RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would forward the speed assessment report onto Councillors for further reference.
Additional parking area along Church Lane, near the school – The PC preferred supplier A. Henderson Ltd submitted drawings and quote of £7166.70 ex. VAT for the additional parking area.   Ian Clarke from OCC had agreed that new zigzag markings would be painted on the road.  The PC had also applied for £1,000 from OCC’s maintenance fund for this area of road.   
RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would obtain a second quote from OCC for the work.

THAT, A Henderson Ltd could go ahead with the work in the summer holidays if no cheaper quote was received.  This was proposed by Cllr Bews and seconded by Cllr Knight.



Clearing of footpath along B4030 from Carpenters Arms to Rayford Lane. 




A quote of £80 had been received from M&D Gardening Services to clear the path 

using weed killer.  The PC had run the activity past Ian Clarke at OCC and he was 


happy for the PC to proceed.   




RESOLVED


THAT, M&D Gardening Services could go ahead with the activity.  This was proposed by Cllr Knight and seconded by Cllr Leonard.

Removal of steps at the Dock – Dan Weeks from OCC had visited the site and had concerns with the removal of the steps in terms of the run off of water.  He required accurate drawings of proposed structure including where the water would run off and the steepness of the decline.  



RESOLVED


THAT, a spec and quote would be submitted at the September meeting by A. Henderson Ltd. 
Foliage obstructing the flashing speed sign as you enter the village. 



RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact Highways.

Correspondence received from a resident of Duns Tew about the potential extension to Smiths Quarry, Duns Tew Road.  Concerns about increased road usage and further damage to road.  




RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact OCC to request details of the planning application to be sent to her as and when they were released.



(c)
Transport – The Chair




Nothing to report.    


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews reported that the MUGA was to be resurfaced and coloured in the next 

few weeks. 



(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report
743
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

Cllr Henderson reported the following recent planning applications, of which there were no 
objections:-

· 91 Holliers Crescent - Erection of single storey front extension to allow changes to fenestration
· 12 Kirby Close - Erection of single storey front and first floor side extension
744
Finances 

(a)
Accounts for Payment


i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda July 


2013)  


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 15 July 2013 



Grass cutting x 2, M&D Gardening Services (M. Probbitts) = £580.00 



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.



THAT, the clerk would ask M&D Gardening Services to inform her when 


they would be carrying out the next grass cut.

745
To receive items for next agenda
 
Localism Act – Carpenters Arms

Winter preparation

746
AOB

No other business raised.
747
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16 September 2013 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.  The clerk to ensure the website reflected this.
5



  Signed .............................................


